Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 18 August 2022.  Commissioners present: Thomas O’Neal, Ronald Coss, James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, and Bill McGee. Executive Director Cathy Wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Bill McGee moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 11 August 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Coss and carried by a vote of 3-0.
Assistant Director Updates: The vinyl window covering was discussed. Ms. Baker received the quote to install the vinyl widow covers in the back of the office. The total cost will be $2800.00. Mr. Wells said, “do it”. Ms. Baker advised she would put in a purchase order and get the process started.
An outreach event was discussed. Ms. Baker advised the board she met with a representative from the Springfield Clark County USBC Bowling Association. The association is hosting their First Annual Armed Forces Charity Bowling Tournament November 20, 2022 at Victory Lanes. They ask that we sponsor to help make the event a success. The board members all agreed to be a gold sponsor and send in $250.00.
Mr. Ryan asked when the next soup kitchen event was scheduled for. Ms. Baker stated she wanted to get through the Silent Watch event therefore she would get with Fred and shoot for an October outreach at the soup kitchen.

Executive Director Updates: None.
Ron Coss moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoice:

Advertising & Printing ~ Lamar $300.00 for billboards.
Contract Services ~ Spectrum $137.97 for internet.
Other Expenses ~ Fastlane $27.04 for vehicle washes. Huntington Bank $379.98 for client beverages for the office and an office chair for Annisa.

Outreach ~ Huntington Bank $625.00 for gift cards for Purple Heart Day.
 
Public Comments: None.
The motion was seconded by Jim Ryan and carried by a unanimous vote.

Tom O’Neal moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance applications. Ron Coss seconded the motion.  Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; James Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried.  The board entered executive session at 8:42 a.m. The board reviewed applications for financial assistance.  Board members returned to open session at 9:00 a.m.

Jim Ryan moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicant:  Ron Coss seconded the motion.

Byron Benning, 914 Robinson Dr., Springfield, Ohio 45506, laborer, was approved for a $400.00 Kroger card for food, $800.00 to Burton-Minnick Inc. for housing, $129.24 to Ohio Edison for electric, $54.76 to Columbia Gas for heat, and $49.59 to City of Springfield Utility Billing for water. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Levi Grapes, 2125 S. Tecumseh Rd., Lot 172, Springfield, Ohio 45502, laborer, was approved for $921.87 to Pleasant Valley MHP, LLC for housing. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:07 a.m.
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